

## THERYanFAMILY CHURCH PLANTING MISSIONARIES to Spain (Mocedonic

www.theworldthroughspain.com

June-July 2024

Dear Pastors, Friends, and Family,

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ! We are thrilled to share the incredible blessings we've experienced during the months of June and July. God has truly been gracious to us, and we remain deeply grateful for your ongoing support and prayers.

Since our last prayer letter, we've traveled 7,200 miles and have reached an important milestone, surpassing the 25% mark! God is good! Over these two months, we have held meetings in six different states and gained the support of six new churches

In June, we had the privilege of attending the Macedonia World Baptist Missions Refresh Week. It was a time of much-needed training, powerful preaching, and sweet fellowship with our friends and fellow laborers at the Macedonia Home Office. We are profoundly thankful to be partnered with such an amazing mission board.

July brought us the opportunity to spend a few weeks closer to home, where we were able to serve in our sending church between meetings. We helped with a workday as we completed a kitchen remodel in preparation for the upcoming school year and helped in our church's Vacation Bible School, as well as spent a couple days with the youth at Bible Camp. It was a joy to spend time with our church family. We praise God for a sending church that is pressing forward for Christ and is willing to back the missionaries sent out of it.

As we head into August, we are gearing up for a busy mission's conference season and are excited about the months ahead!

In our last prayer letter, we asked for your prayers for my aunt, who was battling cancer. Sadly, she has since passed away. Please pray that the Lord would continue to open doors for us to witness to our lost family members.

The next two months will be filled with meetings and missions' conferences, and we eagerly look forward to sharing more of what God is doing in our next prayer letter.

## **Prayer Requests**

- Lost family members
- Meetings for the remaining open services for this year
- That our support level will continue to rise
- Traveling Safety
- More missionaries in Spain





